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AMENDMENTS TO PERSONNEL MANUAL TO COMBINE ALL ADMINISTRATIVE PROFESSIONAL AND INDIVIDUAL CONTRACT EMPLOYEES INTO A SINGLE EMPLOYEE GROUP

Division/Department:  Finance & Administration 

Summary:

There are currently two main groups of employees at Oakland University who perform administrative, professional and managerial functions.  They are Administrative Professional (AP) and Individual Contract (IC) employees.  

The existence of two separate groups performing similar functions has created confusion, frustration, and a perception that one or the other group is treated more favorably depending on the issue.  Both groups have expressed a desire to combine into a single group.  With the recently implemented single compensation structure that includes both groups, the university is now able to address other differences between AP’s and IC’s in an effort to combine all administrative, professional and managerial employees into a single employee group.

Action to be Requested at Next Formal Board Meeting:

At the June 2002 meeting of the Board of Trustees, the Board will be asked to approve an amendment to the Personnel Policy Manual for Administrative-Professional Employees, effective July 1, 2002, the date most existing IC contracts expire.  

The Personnel Policy Manual will be modified to reflect changes to the AP/IC employment structure.  Highlights of the anticipated changes to that structure are detailed in Attachments 1 and 2. The University is engaged in discussions with AP and IC employees regarding these proposed changes.  It is currently anticipated that the Personnel Policy Manual amendments will be completed prior to the June 5, 2002 Board meeting for final review and approval by the Board.

Previous Board Action:

The Board adopted the Personnel Policy Manual on July 29, 1999.  In August 2001, the Board amended the Personnel Policy Manual to reflect the new compensation structure that now covers both AP and IC employees. The Board also approved that vacation accruals for AP employees be calculated based on length of service at Oakland University rather than grade level assignment.  The effective date for these changes was September 1, 2001.
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Personnel Implications:

In addition to providing consistent personnel policies and practices for these two separate groups with similar characteristics, the recommended changes are intended to establish clear, straightforward, easy-to-understand employment relationships with all administrative, professional, and managerial employees. Awarding open-ended appointments will recognize the important role these employees play at the University.  The new structure will also recognize that certain sensitive and senior level leadership positions will serve in an "at will" category.  This is consistent with how these positions are treated at other institutions and in the private sector as well.

Budget Implications:    

University Human Resources is in the process of finalizing its assessment of the budgetary impact of the benefits changes, to include the tuition benefits, Meadow Brook Health Enhancement Institute benefit, leaves of absence, sick and vacation time. 

Attachments:



1.
Current Proposal to Combine AP/IC Employee Groups


2.
Proposed Benefits
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